
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

cardinham@tpacademytrust.org 
 www.cardinhamschool.co.uk   

Telephone: 01208 821326 

 

  

CARDINHAM, BODMIN,  

CORNWALL,  

PL30 4BN 
  

Newsletter: 3 
 

21st October 2024 
 

Part of Truro & Penwith Academy Trust  

  

  Maths Award: Annie (Hedgehogs) Matty (Squirrels) Lenny (Fox) 

 Reading Award: Jowan I (Hedgehogs) Phoebe (Squirrels) Teagan (Fox)  

- English Award: Lorna (Hedgehogs) Kiefer (Squirrels) Alex (Fox) 

- Star Pupil Award: Ruan (Hedgehogs) Florence (Squirrels) Millie 

(Fox)  

- Additional pupil award: Bradley, Louise, Rowen, Ellen, Matilda for 

a fantastic effort in looking after and improving the garden and 

school grounds! 

 

Dear School Community, 

As we come to the end of this half term, I wanted to take a moment to extend a huge thank you to each and 

every one of you. Your unwavering support, understanding, and compassion over the past weeks have made a 

world of difference. From staff and parents to our amazing students, your collective effort and dedication 

have created a safe and nurturing environment. 

I know that we’ve all faced our own challenges, but together we’ve shown what it means to be a strong and 

united community. I truly appreciate the kindness and patience you’ve displayed. 

I hope you all enjoy your half term, rest, recharge, and spend quality time with your loved ones. We look 

forward to seeing everyone back, refreshed and ready for the next part of the term, on Tuesday, 5th 

November. 

Thank you once again for all that you do! 

Best wishes, 

Dave Jones 

Headteacher 

 

Bag 2 School 

Fundraiser 

REVISED 

collection date is 

Tuesday 17th 

December 2024. 

 

INSET Reminder 

 

A reminder that school is closed 

to all pupils on Monday 4th 

November because of a school 

INSET Day. School will reopen 

after half term on Tuesday 5th 

November. 

 

Teacher Parent Meetings 

 

Please note that our Teacher Parent 

Meetings will take place during the week 

beginning 18th November. The two dates that 

we have set aside are Monday 18th November 

and Tuesday 19th November. Please save the 

date. We will put up booking sheets after 

half term. 

 
 

SPACE 

Please see the ‘SPACE’ flyer at the end of the newsletter. 

Behaviour Policy 

We have recently adopted the TPAT approved behaviour policy. A copy of this and all other policies can be 

read by clicking on the following link: Cardinham School - Policies. 

 

http://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/
https://www.cardinhamschool.co.uk/web/policies/625466


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Diary Dates: Cardinham School 2024/2025 

Tues 22nd Oct Harvest Festival in St. Meubred’s Church at 2:45pm 

Fri 25th Oct Little Fawns (9-30 to 11-30) at Woodside  at Parish Hall 

Autumn Half Term – 28th Oct to 1st Nov 

Mon 4th Nov INSET DAY (see below for other INSET dates) 

Tues 5th Nov All Pupils to Return 

w/b 18th Nov Teacher Parents Meetings (Booking sheets out after half term)  

Mon 25th Nov Staff Training – No After School Club 

Mon 2nd Dec Staff Training – No After School Club 

INSET Days 2024/25 

- Monday 4th November 2024 

- Friday 6th June 2025  

- Monday 21st July 2025 

- Tuesday 22nd July 2025 

- Wednesday 23rd July 2025 

* Term Dates for next academic year can be found below. 

Reception Starters 

It’s that time of year again when 

parents are deciding which school to 

send their child to. We do rely heavily 

on word of mouth so please do 

encourage friends and family to book 

a tour if they have a child starting 

school in September 2025. 

 

Parent Governor Vacancy 

We currently have an opening for 

a Parent Governor. If you are 

interested, please come and find 

Mr Jones. Expressions of interest 

must be made by half term. Thank 

you. 

 

No ASC 

There is essential 

staff training that is 

taking place after 

school on Monday 25th 

November and Monday 

2nd December. Please 

make a note that there 

will be no after school 

club available on these 

days. 

Attendance Update 

 

We want to take a moment to thank you all for your continued efforts in improving our school’s attendance. 

At this time last year, our attendance was at 94%, and we’re pleased to report that we’ve now reached 

95.5%! While 1.5% may sound small, it represents a huge improvement and puts us above the average for 

schools within our academy. This is a fantastic achievement, and it wouldn’t have been possible without your 

support. 

 

As you know, good attendance is so important for your child’s education. Every day in school is an 

opportunity for learning, developing skills, and building friendships. When children attend regularly, they are 

more likely to succeed academically and socially. By ensuring your child is in school as much as possible, 

you’re giving them the best chance to reach their full potential. 

 

Let’s keep up the great work as we move forward, and thank you again for your support in helping us achieve 

this improvement! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance Message 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the 

Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in 

accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child 

and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be 

committing a further offence under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for 

a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a 

second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £160, payable within 28 days. 

Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once this limit has been 

reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered. 

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court 

because your child has not been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may 

also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 

444(1) or Section 444(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial 

sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including 

legal costs. 

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and 

to fund attendance support. Any extra money is returned to the government. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The National Child Measurement Programme  
 

 

 Across England over 99% (approx.17,000) of eligible schools take part in the NCMP every year. This 

provides valuable information which is used to plan for and invest in key services to ensure all 

children have the opportunity to be healthy. The programme engages parents by sharing their child’s 

results with them and promoting healthy lifestyle advice and support. Your participation in the 

NCMP is essential for the success of the programme and we thank you in advance for your 

continued support again this year. 
 

 

Pre-measurement information for parents (Digital Health Information weblinks) 
 

 

Below are the official links to the Digital Health Information weblinks for families. These weblinks 

contain many useful links including how to ‘opt out’ of school health screening. These weblinks also 

act as the privacy notice and must be shared with parents/carers at least 3 weeks before 

measurement day. Please can you share the relevant link with parents from Reception and Year 6.  

Reception: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-reception-year/  

Year 6: https://www.healthycornwall.org.uk/make-a-change/2024-child-health-programme-year-6/ 

  

 

 
 

https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=002fa36c23&e=6c59d2c86c
https://healthycornwall.us3.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e974b278b69956340dff4824a&id=606d43f34e&e=6c59d2c86c


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


